
KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR 

November 23, 2015 

Dennis Huey, Chairman, called the November 23, 2015 Kingsville Township 
Trustee regular meeting to order followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Darrell 
Ensman made a motion to waive the reading of the November 11, 2015 regular 
and the November 18, 2015 work session meeting minutes and approve them as 
presented with the correction of the spelling of trusses not tresses. Dennis Huey 
seconded the motion; all yes. Doug Reed was late to the meeting due to his 
work schedule. Minutes were available. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 1) The fiscal officer read a letter from Ohio Department 
of Public Safety regarding gratis license plates. The township verified that we 
were not using these plates for none township use. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS AND CONCERNS: None 

OLD BUSINESS: 1) Unit #609 is still at Champion Ford for repairs. 2) Dennis 
Huey reported that the Engineers Office is going to contact ODOT regarding the 
sidewalk from the school to the corner of Rts. 193 and 84 to see if the county or 
ODOT is responsible to spear head any repair/replacement projects. The 
sidewalks are in the road right of way. 3) Dennis Huey reported that he has not 
had any contact with Janet D, Commissioner's Office, regarding the South Wright 
Street property that is in very bad repair. Dennis will get in touch with her. He 
wondered if there is running water to the house. 4) A discussion was held 
regarding 2016 mowing. The township would like to have a couple of retired 
people to start in April or May and then have the teenagers for the summer as 
available. They thought that we should contact the local churches and ask if they 
could place it in their bulletins or make an announcement. 

NEW BUSINESS: 1) Dennis Huey made a motion to do a resolution for 
accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budge Commission and 
authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the Ashtabula County 
Auditor. Darrell Ensman seconded the motion; all yes. 2) Scott B reported that 
Neal was off work until next Monday due to a sprained neck. The fiscal officer 
asked if it was work related because she had not heard anything from Neal. He 
said that he was not sure. The fiscal officer will follow up. 3) The floors for the 
salt shed have been poured and the trusses will be ready to set in about 3 
weeks. 

SAFETY CONCERNS: None 

FINANCIAL REPORT: Receipts 
Expenses 

Balance 

$ 5,998.27 
15,875.80 

$ 966,968.19 

Darrell Ensman made a motion to pay the bills. Dennis Huey seconded the 
motion; all yes. 

Dennis Huey presented Doug Reed a plague from the Ashtabula County 
Township Association for all of his years of service as a trustee. Doug asked 
Dennis to make sure that he thanked them for it. 

Dennis Huey made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting of the Kingsville 
Township Trustees. Darrell Ensman seconded the motion; all yes. 

Dennis Huey, Chairman Sarah Patterson, Fiscal Officer 


